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SUNOL CITIZEN’S ADVISORY COUNCIL
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 18 2015

SUNOL GLEN SCHOOL
CAFETERIA
MINUTES
1. CALL TO ORDER - The Chair, Rosemary Chang called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m. 

Board members present: Rosemary Chang, Gerry Beemiller and Dimitri Kastriotis.
Excused: Donn Lobdell and Barry Kaminsky
Staff present: Supervisor Richard Valle, Division Chief, Bonnie Terra, Deputy Chris Delima, Beth Perrill and Stephanie Cabrera. 
There were approximately 25 people members of the public in attendance.
2. PUBLIC COMMENT/OPEN FORUM/PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENTS

Molly Barnes provided an update on Sunol Glen’s new School Resource Officer, Red Ribbon Week and thanked participants in the Halloween parade.  She also provided an update on student, Dillon O’Leary’s condition and how the community can help support the family through the school’s giving tree while the family prepares for Dillion’s return home. 

Dirk Christiansen requested the continuation of road markers further down Foothill Road, in order to improve traffic safety. 
Dan Reasor requested the fee structure for speeding tickets and what can be done to 
stop speeding in the area. 
 
3. REPORTS/UPDATES – Informational Items:

Alameda County Sheriff’s Office –Deputy Chris Delima reported there have been a few dozen D.U.I. arrests in the general area, but not in the town of Sunol. The Sheriff’s Office has responded to the local bar due to an unruly patron who is not a resident of Sunol. Deputy Delima also informed the public that the Alameda County Sherriff’s Office is investigating an incident that occurred in San Francisco and the Deputies involved have been placed on leave. 
Alameda County Fire Department – Division Chief Bonnie Terra reported there were no fire responses in the area. However, the Department did receive 22 other types of calls. The Fire Department also had to close part of the freeway to respond to an accident that included a chemical spill. 
PROGRESS REPORTS (AS NECESSARY) – Informational items:
 

Citizen’s Traffic Committee – No report provided.

Kilkare Road Firesafe and Greenwaste Project Grant – Beth Perrill, Alameda County Planning Department reported that the Planning Department is currently working on a plan for additional signage and lighting, with construction beginning in the spring. Plans have been submitted to Caltrans and the Planning Department is currently waiting to hear back from Caltrans on their review of the plans. 
Firesafe report – Chair Rosemary Chang reported on the successes of the 2015 PG&E project which provided 35 homeowners assistance with chipping and dead tree removal. The Fire safe coalition applied for $35,000 in grants from the Diablo Fire Safe Council (DFSC) and was awarded $15,000 in grants, $5,000 for the Friends of the Park, and $3,550 for homeowners on Glenora in KWA and funds from PG&E will be used to cut down threatening trucks around the powerlines and some of the money from DFSC will be used for wood removal. The remaining balance will be used to remove other dead tree falls in the winter months. 
4. SUNOL DEPOT  PROJECT REPORT 
Staff Report 
Beth Perrill, Alameda County Planning department reported that the initial project report was provided to the public. The Depot is currently working on maintenance projects, which includes paving along the tracks for passenger loading, installing drainage and making the Depot compliant to the Americans with Disabilities Act. The project will also include improvements to traffic control, drainage to a bio-retention area, replacement of a shed and a greenspace will be installed. The lights will also be replaced with LED lights, which will be controlled by the Depot. The majority of the plans are currently being drafted for a final project report. The items in the initial project report will not move forward until the Council has an opportunity to review the plans. 
5. NOTES FROM THE EL NIÑO PREPERATION/SUNOL GLEN SCHOOL MEETING  
Meeting minutes
Superintendent Molly Barnes gave an overview of the El Niño Preparation meeting and explained the identified Flood hazards around the school. Supervisor Richard Valle, Flood Zone 7, San  Francisco Public Utilities and the office of Assemblymember Bill Quirk volunteered to assist the school with communicating with the proper authorities in order to perform the necessary preventative maintenance. 
6. APPROVAL OF October 21, 2015 MINUTES –Motion to approve the minutes was made by Member Kastrioris and seconded by Member Beemiller, motion passed with 3 ayes and 2 excused (Members Excused: Donn Lobdell and Barry Kaminsky) 
7. COUNCIL/STAFF COMMENTS – None 
8. ADJOURNED at 7:36 p.m. 
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